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From The Principal   
Dear Parents and Friends,  
Thankyou to all those parents who ensure their children are always 
in correct school uniform every day of the week. We have a    
standard uniform policy that has been developed and ratified 
through School Council. Therefore it is an expectation that   every 
student who attends Nar Nar Goon Primary School wears the    
correct items of clothing stipulated in the policy 

Please Note: Black leggings are not part of school uniform, whereas 
blue tights under dresses are perfect for these colder days. Blue 
tracksuit pants are also ideal. If your child is not in correct school 
uniform, it is important that you provide a note of explanation to 
your childôs classroom teacher as we do understand that from time 
to time emergencies arise where school uniform cannot be worn eg:  
left at Grandmas place, in the wash etc. It is important that students 
with long hair, have their hair tied back to prevent the spread of  
headlice ï a very common problem in all schools. 

 
LOST PROPERTY AND SECOND HAND UNIFORM 
SALES: 
Whilst on the subject of school uniform, out Lost Property is 
mounting daily with many unnamed jumpers and jackets piled high. 
The Lost Property is located outside the canteen area ï please take 
some time to check for any of your childôs lost property items. If 
lost items are named we return them to their owners, otherwise we 
donate them to charity at the end of each term. 
As an extra service to our school community, Lyndal Ward kindly  
operates a second hand uniform stall for the school and she has a 
very wide selection of clothing in stock for very reasonable prices. I 
would like to publicly acknowledge and thank Lyndal for this   
wonderful service to all families (and taking up space in her 
home!!). 
As always, if you are experiencing financial hardship in regards to 
school uniform, please do not hesitate to speak to myself.  
ICT USAGE: 
Last week, Jacqui Cutler, our Curriculum Coordinator, included in 
the newsletter a very detailed article alerting parents to the pitfalls 
of ICT usage by children-if you havenôt read it, I highly             
recommend that you do so (available from our website). There were 
some very timely messages in the article, particularly in regards to 
staying safe on the internet and the importance of monitoring the 
amount of time and content that is being accessed on devices by 
your children. We are sometimes appalled as teachers to find that 
Primary School aged children are going to bed with their devices 
and are staying up very late accessing social media. This impacts 
their concentration and work habits at school. It is important to   
ensure that children only access devices in an open area of the 
home (not their bedrooms hidden away) to enable adults in the 
home to provide close supervision. This includes the use of mobile 
phones ï I always say to the children do not text anything to      
another person that you would not say to their face. All too often 
we have to deal with issues at school between students that have 
originated from nasty and/or hurtful text messaging. The Grade 
5/6s have recently had a visit from the Pakenham Police who made 
it very clear, particularly to our senior students that they are       
responsible for their actions when communicating on social media 
and there are serious consequences for those who engage in cyber 
bullying. Their visit opened the childrenôs eyes to the importance of 
using social media responsibly and respectfully.  
SCHOOL COUNCIL: 
If you are interested in coming onto school council, a vacancy has 
recently become available. Please let me know if you would like to 
nominate for this position as you would be very welcome. 
 

Kind Regards,  
Mrs Fran Van Lambaart  

 
 

 
 

40 
kph 
In Spencer 
Street  

At All Times 

DONôT FORGET   
 TOMORROWôS 

 
Cross Country Event  

 
Friday May 5th 
11.30-1pm 

School Uniform Description 
The school uniform colours are light blue and dark blue, 
All school tops must cover the shoulders, 
All footwear worn at school should be fully enclosed covering the 

toes and heels and should be appropriate for all school activi-
ties, 

Students will be encouraged to wear runners for Physical           
Education and sporting activities, 

No thongs, open toed shoes or steel capped boots can be worn, 
All items of clothing should be clearly labelled with the ownerôs 

name, 
School uniform with the school logo can be purchased from Beleza 

in Pakenham, 
School uniform does not need to have the school logo printed on 

them. 
 

Uniform Choices 
Navy blue school windcheater, 
Navy blue polar fleece jacket, 
Navy blue shorts, 
Navy blue pants ï denim jeans are not acceptable, 
Navy blue and white check school dress, 
Navy blue T shirt, Polo or Skivvy top, 
Light blue T shirt, Polo or Skivvy top, 
Hat (September 1st to April 30th) 

Wide brimmed, bucket shaped or legionnaire hat, 
Hats must predominantly cover the face, neck and ears, 
Baseball caps are not a part of the uniform policy. 

Jewellery is not to be worn with the exception of sleepers/studs. 
Unacceptable Clothing / Footwear include: 

Singlet Tops, 
Thongs and open toed shoes, 
Steel capped boots, 
Denim Jeans. 

Year 6 Uniform 
Year 6 students are able to wear the special Year 6 jacket but this is not 
compulsory 
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PARENTS AND  FRI END S ASSOCI ATI ON 

**WEDNESDAY CANTEEN IS BACK FOR TERM 2** 
All items are 50 cents each  

 
**MOTHERõS DAY EVENT** 

 
Afternoon High Tea & Market Stall Day  

Thursday 11th May 
2pm to 3.20pm 

 

During the afternoon, there will be: 
Raffles, Lucky Door Prizes, Lolly Jar Guessing Competition & Stalls such as       

Thermomix, Jewellery, Cosmetics, Tupperware, Essential Oils 
FOR CATERING PLEASE RSVP BY MONDAY 8TH MAY 

-----  
**MOTHERõS DAY STALL** 

Friday 12th May 
Gifts will range from $1 to $5 

Each class will have a turn in visiting the store where students will have                
the opportunity to purchase 2 gifts each.  

Once all classes have visited, the students will be able to purchase additional gifts 
during lunchtime if they wish to.   

 

There are currently many cases of  
gastro in the school.  

Gastroenteritis is highly contagious.  
Please keep students home who are  
exhibiting any symptoms or are      
complaining of feeling unwell. 

 
 

 
 

Max T 
Ciara S 
Brodie R 

 

              LATE ARRIVALS 

48 
(more than double) 

Your feedback is important to us. If you have a concern or would like to raise a complaint as a parent, please speak to the classroom teacher in 
the first instance, Team leader in the second instance (ie: Prep: Jodie Watt, Grade 1/2: Keira Vukovic, Grade 3-6: Jacqui Cutler).  Otherwise, 
please contact the principal Mrs Fran Van Lambaart by calling the office to arrange an appointment.  

 
 

MAY 
Friday 5th  NNG (whole school) Cross Country   
              11.30am- 1pm   ****NEW DATE****                                                 
                   Y56 Interschool Sports v BUPS CANCELLED 
Thursday 11th Motherõs Day High Tea 2pm- 3.20pm 
Friday 12th Motherõs Day Stall  
                    District Cross Country  -  info to follow  
Monday 22ndñFriday 26th Education Week 
Monday 22nd School Council 4pm 
Tuesday 23rd   Grandparentõs Day  10am- 1140am 
Friday 26th Y56 Interschool  Sports  @ Officer 
Monday 29th  Division Cross Country ðinfo to follow  
 

JUNE                    
Thursday 1st PAFA Meal Dealñ info to follow  
Friday 2nd Y56 Lightning Premiership  
Monday 5th PAFA Meeting 9am 
Monday 12th Queenõs Birthday Holiday 
Friday 16th Girls Footy - info to follow  
Monday 19th NNG Athletics Carnival 
                       School Council 4pm 
Friday 23rd  Reports to Parents 
Tuesday 27th Parent Teacher Interviews 
Friday 30th LAST DAY TERM 2 

DIARY DATES 



S D A A R 

Congratulations to these children for receiving this weekõs awards. 

 
                        
                                                                          

 

   

 
  

 
 

  

 BE IN THE FUN 

 

HOUSE CROSS  COUNTRY 

Friday 5th May  

     11.30am  - 1pm 

  At the Recreation Reserve (back oval) 

 

Wear your House colours! 

Have a goñrun or walk 

 

ALL FINISHERS EARN HOUSE POINTS 

 

Parents welcome to come and cheer children on. 

 

Anyone who would like to volunteer to help 

 MUST have a current  

Working With Childrenõs Check. Please  

contact Mr Laffs at school 

Tomorrow!! 

 
Gyspy W 
Kobie S 
Bonnie D 
Alex M 
Kalarni B 
Jesse H 
Montana M 
Jack O 
Charlie M 
Joel R 

Year 5/6 Winter Sports cancelled for tomorrow 
 Friday 5th May 


